
South Londonderry Township 

Board of Supervisors – Workshop Meeting Minutes
Palmyra, PA

October 26, 2022
Opening Ceremonies and Introduction- The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairwoman Bucks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.    

The following members were present: 
The following staff members were present:

 Faith Bucks – Chairwoman             

John Eberly – Township Manager


 Jack Custer – Vice Chairman                    
William Reigle – Police Chief
 William Bova – Member (Excused)

Richie Deibert – Asst. Manager (Excused)
Attendees per the sign in sheet:   Pat Krebs, Sarah Misner, Jane Popko, Mac Bell, Matt Donahue, Sam Blauch, Mark Panassow Dale Kreider, Matt Epler, Tom Long, and Steve Oliver

Public Comment:
Bucks mentioned she and the Manager will be attending a November 16, 2022 meeting with the Palmyra School District Board members to discuss the Palmyra area.
Special Orders:
None
Old Business:
None
New Business:
The Municipal Authority Board members attended the Joint Board of Supervisors Workshop meeting and discussed the issue re-evaluating an updated ACT 537 Sewage Facilities Plan and emphasized the point of not seeking dialogue from entities wishing to privatize the Municipal Authority operations.
The 2023 Budget Development of the Sewer District #2 Fund (09), American Rescue Plan Fund (38) and review of the General Fund (01) were presented. 
A balanced Sewer District #2 Fund was presented to the Board with a few changes from the 2023 approved budget mainly due to utilities, chemicals, etc. increasing. The Municipal Authority team takes pride keeping the budget as lean as possible, while still maintaining the high standards required for an efficient sewer system.
Eberly presented the newly created American Rescue Plan (38) which incorporates the second receipt of federal funds of $445,681.51 added to the budget with an estimated $330,000 earmarked for the Mt. Gretna above ground sewer line replacement/relocation rolling over to 2023 due to the supply chain delays.  He also incorporated a $425,000 line item for a new leaf collection truck and system from the remaining American Rescue Plan funds in to comply with the ACT 101 Recycling mandates instituted by DEP be in place by 2024. 
The remaining portions of the 2023 General Fund (01) budget were reviewed, which included a $60,000 roll-over project for the Lawn Fire Company for a paving project and special allocation of $125,000 for the crosswalk project. No increases in taxes were recommended for 2023. 
Good and Welfare- 

None. 
Adjournment – There being no more business to discuss, a motion by Custer, second by Bucks to adjourn the meeting at 7:50PM.  Motion carried. 
                                                           _________________________________________
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